
Carnoustie High School Parent Council

Minutes of meeting on Tuesday 11th September 2012

Present :- Audrey Brown, Kenny Lee, Alistair Crozier, Jackie Goodwin, Kaye Banks, Susan Campbell, Anne Clark, Fraser Booth

No apologies received.

Election of Officers – initially discussion suggested postponing the election of officers because there were so few members of the Parent Forum present at the AGM and having another AGM (?extra-ordinary AGM) later in the term – some of the members present had received notification of the AGM and meeting the previous day (Monday) and others had received on the Friday before. Fraser explained that the school newsletter, which had contained the notification, had been distributed to each class on the Friday.

However because members present were willing to take up the officers posts, it was decided to focus on improving communication and notification in the future. It was agreed that a questionnaire would be drafted by the new chair and distributed to the parent Forum to gauge their views on the Parent Council. Fraser reminded the Parent Council that there is a small amount of funding available (£400) from Angus Council is a non-parent takes up the role of secretary and he offered to approach one of the office staff members, who is currently in a temporary role in the school and / or a new member of staff to see if they would be prepared to do this for us. The following members were agreed as the new office holders for the 2012-13 session.


Chair

Audrey Brown


Vice Chair
Kenny Lee


Secretary
Alistair Crozier


Treasurer
Jackie Goodwin (who agreed to take minutes of meetings if Alistair was not present)

Kaye explained that the Parent Council constitution does not have a minimum term for membership of the Parent Council and Fraser explained that in order for a meeting to be quorate at least 50% of the members of the Parent Council must be present at the meeting. There was no up to date list of existing members of the Parent Council available at the meeting. It was therefore decided to start the Parent Council afresh in order to ensure that this meeting was quadrate. The secretary will email all those on contact list of the Parent Council email address and asked them if they would like to continue to be members of the Parent Council, anyone who has not replied within a fortnight will be assumed to no longer want to be a member of the Parent Council. It was decided to make an open offer for the future to members of the Parent Forum, so everyone would know that they are welcome to come along to future meetings of the Parent Council.

Discussed then moved on the communication between the parents and school about events in the school calendar and clubs / activities available in the school, it was felt that with although the pupils often knew about events; the parents were not always kept in the loop and could have encouraged their children to participate in more of the things available at the school. Fraser pointed out that all the clubs and activities are listed in the school handbook, however the members felt they would like a bit more information e.g. when clubs and are on and who to contact about them. It was commented by a couple of the parents present that their daughters had reported to them that the impression given to them was that only good players were welcome on the school netball team, Fraser reassured members that this was not the school policy and all pupils are welcome at all clubs, whatever their achievement level, the two teachers involved with this club, have since left the school. He did comment that the musical clubs / orchestra’s would have a minimum competence level required before pupils could join them and thought that therefore the orchestras would be joined by invitation only. Alistair commented that he understood that all pupils at the required standard could join the school orchestra and since some pupils would be receiving tutoring out with the school, it was still important that the details of these were available for all pupils. Jackie volunteered to compile a list for the next Parent Council meeting.

Fraser reported that Bill Bowls, at Angus Council is the co-ordinator for sports link-up and wider access and he didn’t want us to spend time duplicating work already being done. It was agreed that we should not aim to try and duplicate work already done, merely to ensure that all the Parent Forum were made more aware of the wide range of things available at the school. Alistair asked Fraser if the school had a diary which could be published with the dates of various events going on in the school, Fraser confirmed that the school has a diary / planner, however some events for example the inter-house sports competition, have the date changed at short notice. The members felt that it would still be useful to have a diary even if some of the events had date changes at a later date, so long as these updates were regularly done.

Alistair reported that at Woodlands Primary School, all communications between the school and parents are via Parent mail which is an email system, it was reported that other primary schools in the cluster also use this system and/or email as a method of communicating with parents. Fraser has over three hundred parent email address (school roll 777 – between 625 & 675 families) and so he agreed to look at using email or parent mail as a method of communication between the school and parents.

This lead on to a discussion of the school website, come members reported that the school website was not as user friendly as they expected and some areas of the website have blank sections and headings. Fraser reported that the website is ran from central Angus Council offices and all additions to it have to go through them before being added to the website. Alistair said in the current technological age he would expect most parents would expect to turn to the school website for up to date info on all school matters .It was agreed that we would request a discussion of the website be added to the agenda for the upcoming meeting between the senior education department management staff and the Parent Council representatives.

Audrey agreed to contact the OurCarnoustie website to see if they would publicise our meetings. They are on facebook so will be another avenue for us to get some communications to parents. Having our own facebook account was only touched on, but the comments from members was overwhelmingly negative so we decided not to investigate this avenue.

Fraser confirmed that the school has acquired a new minibus and it will be available for community use, subject to terms and conditions of use e.g. it must be returned in a clean state and no food or drink is to be consumed on the minibus. Drivers need to have D1 on their drivers licence and be accredited by Angus Council Education department (by attending and passing a course, which costs £50 and is valid for 3 years). Fraser reported that there are several teachers within the school who are accredited but parent volunteers are always welcome, if anyone is interested they should contact the school direct. The school will arrange for them to go and get accredited. Fraser also said he was currently putting a further two younger teaches through their D1 driving test at an approximated cost of £1,000.

The Brass Band have been invited to perform at the Albert Hall on 12th November as the only Scottish School to be invited to the Schools Proms. Anne, who is involved with the Carnoustie & District Brass Band said that unfortunately there is no availability of accommodation for anyone wishing to go down.

Jackie reported that the S3 pupil feedback meetings held early in the school year at which parents of pupils who are not on track for their exams, was very useful but she had received feedback from some parents that they felt that speaking to the actual teacher who were teaching their children rather than the form tutor, would have been more useful. Fraser reported that this system was used for a number of reasons including – staff are only contracted to do five evening parent meetings a year and this was an extra parent meeting so not all staff were able or willing to attend; the staff who did speak to parents ensured that they had spoken to both pupil and all the teachers involved, so even if they did not actually teach those pupils, they would be familiar with them; 101 pupils parents were invited it, which is too many parents for all the staff to meet on a single night, this system means that all parents can be seen on one night and these meetings had be very successful as seen by the improvement in pupils actual results so he was planning to introduce them for S4 and well as S3 in this year.

The meeting closed at 9pm.

Audrey agreed to look and see when the meetings had been held last year and distribute a proposed schedule of meetings for this year.

Subsequent to this meeting Audrey distributed the following list of meetings which have been agreed.


Wednesday 14th November 2012


Monday 14th January 2013


Tuesday 5th March 2013


Wednesday 24th April 2013


Monday 3rd June 2013

All at 7pm in Carnouistie High School, Board Room (except for the meeting on 14th November because the community council have booked the Board Room on that night), Fraser has booked all the lets and the let for the next AGM.

